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Kia ora e te whanau 

 

Welcome back to the final term of the school year. I trust everyone enjoyed their holiday, including the 

typical mix of changeable Spring weather. 

 

We are hoping for warm days ahead as we have now decommissioned our boiler for replacement. Our 

boilers were refurbished coal boilers that burned wood pellets. As well as being very old and susceptible to 

breakdown, they also couldn’t burn in a manner that satisfied current emission standards. Our new boilers 

will burn wood chips and are designed to be more efficient while at the same time staying below current 

emission standards. It is a massive undertaking to replace our boiler system and the only time to do this is 

over the summer months. It is planned that our new system will be up and running by the end of Term 1 next 

year. Let’s hope for a warm Summer! 

 

This weekend over 600 ex-students from Mosgiel District High School, Mosgiel Intermediate, The Taieri High 

School and Taieri College are assembling on the Taieri to celebrate 151 years of education in Mosgiel. After 

being unable to proceed last year, it is with relief that we can welcome everyone back to school to share 

old stories and renew old acquaintances. A huge thank you to the reunion committee for their 

commitment and organisation. I think our first meeting was over 2 ½ years ago! I wish everyone attending a 

fun and festive weekend.  

 

The start of Term 4 is when we hold our ceremonies to recognise the achievements of our senior students 

before they undertake their study leave. Blues Evening, Young Writers Awards, Mana Pounamu, Pasifika 

Awards and our Senior Prizegivings are all scheduled to occur over the next couple of weeks and it is 

always rewarding to share in the successes that have occurred during the year. It is also nice to be able to 

confidently invite parents and whānau to the college to share these celebrations. 

 

Thank you to the large number of students and whānau who have attended the course confirmation 

interviews on Wednesday and Thursday evening this week. Subject selection in the senior school is 

particularly important and it has been pleasing to see such an interest from home into what courses are 

most suitable. If there are further questions around the process of subject selection, please contact the 

college. 

 

Ngā mihi nui 

 

Dave Hunter 

PRINCIPAL 

 

Mufti Day – Wednesday 26 October 2022 
Gold Coin Donation – proceeds to Mosgiel Food Bank and Heart Kids Otago 

 

Key Dates 
24 October 

Labour Day – college closed 

 

25 October 

ATV and Side by Side Safety Sign off 

Blues Awards 

 

26 October 

Mufti Day – Gold coin 

Otago Polytechnic Secondary School Pasifika 

Recognition Awards 

 

27 October 

Literary Lunch 

Vocal Showcase Concert 

 

28 October 

Manu Pounamu Awards 

TK Leaders – Moana Pool 

Market Day – Year 10 ECO 

 

28-29 October 

Otago SS Athletics Champs 

 



Senior Assessments Due Next 

Week 
 

24-28 October 

L1MAS AS91034 Transformation Geometry 

L1 PED AS 1.1 Participate in a Variety of Activities 

 

26 October  

Level 3 Solo Performance Second Portfolio 

L3 GEO AS91431 Contemporary Geographic Issue 

Internal 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nau mai, haere mai and welcome,  

   

The Tūturu team (Mirror HQ) warmly invites you to our upcoming presentation:  

  

Information session about Drugs and Alcohol  

   

Date: Thursday 10 November 2022, 6.30-8.00pm  

Venue: Kavanagh College Auditorium (entrance on corner of York Place & Tennyson Streets)  

    

This presentation examines the evidence around young people, alcohol and other drug use, and how 

whānau and caregivers can support their rangatahi, including having conversations about these 

sometimes difficult topics.  

    

There will also be an opportunity to ask Mirror HQ staff any questions you have.  

  

We’d love to see you there! Please RSVP here  

  

Questions? Email: hq@mirrorservices.org.nz  

 

School Magazine 2022 

$20.00 
 

We are taking payment now for our annual school magazine which is distributed at the end of Term 4.  This 

is a 270-page colour printed A4 magazine which records the activities throughout the school year and 

includes form class and co-curricular (Sport, Arts, Cultural) activities group photos.   All students have been 

invoiced $20.00 for this magazine but if you do not want a copy, or only want one copy per family, please 

email accounts@taieri.school.nz to have this charge removed. 

 

The due date for payment is 28 October 2022 to confirm your order. Late payments cannot guarantee a 

magazine will be available for the student. Magazines are ordered and printed by our printer based on 

the number of confirmed orders at the due date. 

 

Payment can be made by internet banking to 03-1725-0106800-00 using your name and magazine as the 

reference, or by eftpos/cash at the office. 

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.proofpoint.com%2Fv2%2Furl%3Fu%3Dhttps-3A__apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Ftuturu.org.nz-252F-26data-3D05-257C01-257Cfeilidh.dwyer-2540drugfoundation.org.nz-257C063c9282de894236001108daa1c385e1-257C27074f3ccaa94877b8b77826b02270e5-257C0-257C0-257C638000158423041837-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C3000-257C-257C-257C-26sdata-3DI3jCWGv180DYAzmy6a-252F5oNDn5whVZX1ALZmGGZLgTtI-253D-26reserved-3D0%26d%3DDwMF_w%26c%3D_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4%26r%3Dfj_gDu9U3oEzOgLDUqiTSrDfhkxzBKyPhY-19WaTzEI%26m%3DSGfz_yltcLqymdBSfVcsAujP58XSXZhfwsuqfAUVwdS21o1vuna8YG9X9UnYq5eo%26s%3DqSJIdNea4LBEX6-kEcHehfQeQ7Kioljmfy8SUKFm2iY%26e%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cjpeacock%40taieri.school.nz%7C52730666f8c448ff01b108dab076a3bc%7C4eaab99ea107406ab719736e0139d8d8%7C0%7C0%7C638016320868401830%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8mil%2FCVM8ihoUPChoZbzkcp4QLKtPVz82RJYPIBFdAk%3D&reserved=0
https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.proofpoint.com%2Fv2%2Furl%3Fu%3Dhttps-3A__apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fwww.mirrorservices.org.nz-252F-26data-3D05-257C01-257Cfeilidh.dwyer-2540drugfoundation.org.nz-257C063c9282de894236001108daa1c385e1-257C27074f3ccaa94877b8b77826b02270e5-257C0-257C0-257C638000158423041837-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C3000-257C-257C-257C-26sdata-3Dw1v3pNOi8IhZmlJtjjx4kSV33WItlAJVUBmaKbF2WbM-253D-26reserved-3D0%26d%3DDwMF_w%26c%3D_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4%26r%3Dfj_gDu9U3oEzOgLDUqiTSrDfhkxzBKyPhY-19WaTzEI%26m%3DSGfz_yltcLqymdBSfVcsAujP58XSXZhfwsuqfAUVwdS21o1vuna8YG9X9UnYq5eo%26s%3Des0qQJGNYcGKbK9I0Oi599r9ugxOn2QO7FxrenbZbBU%26e%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cjpeacock%40taieri.school.nz%7C52730666f8c448ff01b108dab076a3bc%7C4eaab99ea107406ab719736e0139d8d8%7C0%7C0%7C638016320868401830%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lf3oCxfe7V4nYtpfxJVbQTnZBvTtzhtR5U3D7f09Nas%3D&reserved=0%22%20/o%20%22Original%20URL:%20https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fwww.mirrorservices.org.nz-252F-26data-3D05-257C01-257Cfeilidh.dwyer-2540drugfoundation.org.nz-257C063c9282de894236001108daa1c385e1-257C27074f3ccaa94877b8b77826b02270e5-257C0-257C0-257C638000158423041837-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C3000-257C-257C-257C-26sdata-3Dw1v3pNOi8IhZmlJtjjx4kSV33WItlAJVUBmaKbF2WbM-253D-26reserved-3D0&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=fj_gDu9U3oEzOgLDUqiTSrDfhkxzBKyPhY-19WaTzEI&m=SGfz_yltcLqymdBSfVcsAujP58XSXZhfwsuqfAUVwdS21o1vuna8YG9X9UnYq5eo&s=es0qQJGNYcGKbK9I0Oi599r9ugxOn2QO7FxrenbZbBU&e=.%20Click%20or%20tap%20if%20you%20trust%20this%20link.%22%20/t%20%22_blank
https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.proofpoint.com%2Fv2%2Furl%3Fu%3Dhttps-3A__apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fdocs.google.com-252Fforms-252Fd-252Fe-252F1FAIpQLSenDySQWC2UQPseHikwCmqfXPK86PGsfddxv77WiGjrFR5LwQ-252Fviewform-253Fusp-253Dsf-5Flink-26data-3D05-257C01-257Cfeilidh.dwyer-2540drugfoundation.org.nz-257C063c9282de894236001108daa1c385e1-257C27074f3ccaa94877b8b77826b02270e5-257C0-257C0-257C638000158423041837-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C3000-257C-257C-257C-26sdata-3DZeHG7rJra5VGrxB8w85HuQjUDyWa5bWWY74PVb-252BF4-252BE-253D-26reserved-3D0%26d%3DDwMF_w%26c%3D_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4%26r%3Dfj_gDu9U3oEzOgLDUqiTSrDfhkxzBKyPhY-19WaTzEI%26m%3DSGfz_yltcLqymdBSfVcsAujP58XSXZhfwsuqfAUVwdS21o1vuna8YG9X9UnYq5eo%26s%3DPUwPtjqQRtq94WP6xV6-rjUrzQcJaauK36oo56bnAL4%26e%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cjpeacock%40taieri.school.nz%7C39be6abb6ce64b8b2d8c08dab24ba6a3%7C4eaab99ea107406ab719736e0139d8d8%7C0%7C0%7C638018335226358503%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=irJelbLgfo9nhYLX5q6KYExPtTsmaoAkqNx6HlWDSAk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:hq@mirrorservices.org.nz
mailto:accounts@taieri.school.nz


 

 

 

 

“Epiphanies of a Young Mind” 
 

Over the holidays Aahana [ 8GY] and Anaya 

Mundamattam [12GO] celebrated the official 

launch of their publication “epiphanies of a 

young mind”. This is a book of poems, written 

by Aahana, and illustrated by Anaya. 

The event was a lovely celebration of the talent 

of these two students, who began this ‘project’ 

during the worldwide Covid outbreak in 2020. 

Our library has a copy of the book, proudly 

displayed for students to view.  
 

 

  



Level Up Performing Arts Troupe 
The Level Up Performing Arts Troup is a group of Year 7, 8, and 9 students who are enthusiastic about all 

things performing arts – acting, dance and music. This week they put on a short play called the “Wizard of 

Moz”. This was run in conjunction with the Level 1 Music Technology class who, as part of a Unit Standard, 

ran the behind the scenes – the music, lighting, stage crew, Front of House, and more.  It is a great way for 

students to learn new skills and to gain confidence performing, as well has having a great time. We look 

forward to seeing what entertaining show they come up with next year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Reunion 2022 

 
Taieri College head students, Leah Dixon and Ollie Mackenzie, will be addressing our reunion guests this 

Saturday.  This is the speech they will be giving to the attendees, which has a great reflection on how 

education has changed over the years as well as illustrating the strengths of the strong community existing 

on the Taieri Plain: 

 

Kia Ora everyone and welcome back to Taieri College. I am Leah and this is Ollie; we are the current 

head students this year and are honoured to be speaking to you today. We are in our last year at Taieri 

College so we know a fair bit about how it runs today. We are in Year 1,3 although most of you would 

know it as 7th Form. Modern day Taieri College is a community that supports diversity, uniqueness, and 

encourages us to be ourselves. We learn everything from Maths and English to Drama, Photography and 

Automotive. Ollie and I are proud to represent the student body and this great school with so much 

history. 

 

We assume the school looks a bit different from when you were here, for example we ditched the 

typewriters and all bring our own laptops now, giving us round the clock access to our teachers and 

lessons. This is helpful for a midnight hand in of an assessment, but the teachers may not agree when we 

email with questions at 10pm on a Friday night. Data projectors replaced chalkboards where the teachers 

can write notes which appear straight onto our laptop screens. Then, when Covid happened we had 30 

people zoom calls from our bedrooms instead of sitting at desks. These things are very normal to us but to 

our understanding this is the complete opposite to how your education was at Taieri. Technology has 

changed the way schooling works, for the better. 

 

There is a huge variety of arts and cultural opportunities for us to take at Taieri. From our amazing Kapa 

Haka group to the jazz band, choir, and theatre sports to name a few. As well as being Head Girl I am also 

an Arts Prefect and have thoroughly enjoyed the experiences and opportunities available to me. For 

example, I learnt how to fire dance just last Tuesday. The Taieri College of today encourages to think 

outside of the box and to follow our passions. 

 

Additionally, to the Head Boy role I am also a sports prefect. We offer a wide variety of sports to 

participate in from the more commonly known rugby, netball, and cricket, to equestrian, shooting, and 

triathlon. Through sports at Taieri I have been given the opportunity to travel across the world and meet 

new people. Sport is very important to us, and this is shown in our alumni as we have produced gold 

medallists, and national sports coaches. 

 

While we know a fair bit about how this school looks and works today, we have also grown-up hearing 

stories about our relatives who went here. Both our mums were students at The Taieri High School, with 

Ollie’s graduating in 1990 and my mum graduated in 1989; I followed in her footsteps as Head Girl as she 

also had that role all the way back then. I learnt recently that there has been a member of my family 

continuously at this school,  either as a student or a teacher, for the last 51 years. My grandad taught 

Geography and History at The Taieri High School for over 30 years. I know him as Grandad but some of you 

may know him as Mr Letts. He has told me about many great stories from his memories as 7th Form Dean, 

coaching cricket, and school ski trips. Funnily enough he started working at Taieri in 1971, which was 

celebrating the centennial anniversary of the school and now I stand in front of you at the 150th 

anniversary as his granddaughter.  

 

With a student count, now, of over 1200 students, there are many of us with stories like mine and family 

connections going back years and years. I’ve been taught by teachers who taught my mum, Ollie’s mum, 

or have taught with my grandad back in the day; for example Mrs Hill and Mrs Mortimer have taught me 

Mathematics, Mr Campbell taught me Japanese, and Mr Macdonald taught me Economics. 

Education is always changing but it’s great that we can connect to our families’ past and the past of this 

school. We encourage you to share some of your stories with us also so that we can learn from you all here 

today. Thank you for listening to us and we hope that you all have a great weekend reminiscing on old 

memories. 

 

Leah Dixon and Ollie MacKenzie 

Head Students 2022 
 

 

  



 

Careers Chat 

 
Gateway Programme 2023 - it was really pleasing to get 60 students and parents along to our information 

evening held at the PAC on Wednesday of this week. A reminder, that Gateway is an excellent 

programme for students who are considering a trade or going directly into a work vocation. The work 

experience runs one day a week (usually a Thursday) during Terms 2 and 3. Written applications are 

available from the careers office and need to be returned by Friday 28 October. We interview applicants 

during the first two weeks of November. Current Year 11 and 12 students can apply, they must choose 

Careers as one of their subjects for 2023. Email us if you would like further information.  We are currently 

funded for 30 places but would like to increase this! 

 

Speed Careers Meets with Year 11s – we are currently completing quick interviews with all Year 11 students 

and recording details of school and career pathway plans on our Career Central system. It has been a 

real pleasure to have a quick chat with our Year 11s and we look forward to assisting this group as they 

move through the school! 

 

Year 13 & Year 12 school leavers should contact us directly if they require any careers assistance. The 

careers room, L1, is open at all breaks for call in help, or an appointment at another time can be made. 

Scholarships-it has been a real pleasure to provide support for our applicants and we especially want to 

congratulate all the recipients of The University of Otago Entrance Scholarships which 15 of our students 

have received. It is so awesome to see talented young people rewarded for all their positive endeavours. 

Please contact us directly if we can help in any way, (you may like to refer your son or daughter for an 

interview if they have any pressing career concerns, need help with a CV etc). 

 

Your Taieri College Careers Team 

Steve Walker- Head of Careers & Pathways, email swalker@taieri.school.nz, 

 Fiona Smeaton- Careers Admin & Gateway Coordinator, email fsmeaton@taieri.school.nz 

 

 

 

Guitars Donated to the Music 

Department 
 

The Taieri College Music Department received an incredibly 

generous gift this week. Mark Lambert, a Mosgiel local, 

donated four guitars to be used by music students. The 

donated guitars are all excellent quality and in near-new 

condition. These will be a real asset to the college. Ngā mihi 

nui Mark! Pictured are Elodie Ilian, Jack Johnston, Connor 

McDonald and Brodie Hoffman holding the donated 

instruments. 

 

  

mailto:swalker@taieri.school.nz
mailto:fsmeaton@taieri.school.nz


Te Ahi Ora 
 

Te Ahi Ora is a fire performance group that has been touring the nation. They have spent the week at Taieri 

College teaching our Drama, PE and TK students how to spin fire. Josh and Chris, our fire instructors, spent 

an hour with each group teaching them how to use a fire staff. In the evening students and whanau 

gathered on Kaye Field. Josh and Chris gave us a performance using fire swords, staffs, a dragonstaff, and 

fire balls. Then it was the students’ and parents’ turn. People of all ages spun fire and had epic fire sword 

battles. Our students gave spectacular performances and looked amazing.  

 

  



Sports Newsletter 
 

Over the October school holidays Taieri College had many amazing students competing in their sports 

and achieving some fantastic results! 

 

Mountain Biking 

Over the last weekend of the holidays a group of our mountain bikers took part in the National Schools 

Champs at Sandy Point, Bluff. 

RESULTS 

ENDURO 

U15 Boys Bradley Tapp 24th 

U16 Boys Isaac Lawrence 22nd 

U17 Boys Ryan Merrilees 10th 

DOWNHILL 

U15 Boys Oakley Bird 26th, 

Bradley Tapp 29th 

U17 Boys Ryan Merrilees 7th 

CROSS COUNTRY 

U16 Boys Ollie Esplin 14th 

U17 Boys Ryan Merrilees 18th 

U20 Girls Pearl Harris-Blain 16th 

Ryan Merrilees came in 6th 

overall in the U17 Boys section.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rugby League 

Josh Munro represented the South Island Scorpions U16 

Boys in the National Youth Tournament in Rotorua. The 

team made it through to the semis against Auckland 

Akaranas but came off second best. They pulled 

themselves together for a big win against Auckland 

Vulcans to end in third place. 

 

 

 

 

 



Rugby 

We had many students representing the 

Otago Māori Rugby! 

 

Un15 Kōhine - Jessy Lawrence, Telesia 

Vatuvei 

Un15 Tāne Uta - Jaxin Martin, Travis Miller 

Un17 Kōhine - Charlotte Williams 

Un17 Tāne - Jacoby Hooper, Jalen Forgie 

 

Jalen Forgie and Rhys Farr also 

represented Otago Metro U17 in 

Ashburton. They had an amazing 

tournament making it to the final against 

Mid Canterbury. 

 

 

 

Clay Shooting 

Sam Bonney competed at the 

South Island & New Zealand 

Secondary School Clay Target 

Championship 2022 held in 

Christchurch. There were 285 

shooters from all over NZ 

competing. 

 

Sam competed in 9 different events 

and won the South Island Single 

Barrel High Over All Award. Sam 

also got into a shoot off for the NZ 

Single Rise Event. 

 

As well as all of this, Sam also made 

the Otago Regional Team 

competing in the Fish & Game 

Regional Teams Challenge 

Otago came 5th out of 12 Regions. Well done Sam! 

 

Hockey 

Charlie Nicol, Ollie Michelle and Ollie Esplin represented 

Otago U15 hockey at the South Island tournament in Christchurch.  

 

 

Please email the sports office any results and photos so we can include 

you in our school newsletters! 

 

 

 



Life Education Visit 

 

 

Duke of Edinburgh  
 

Over the school holidays the Duke of Edinburgh students went on an 

expedition to the Caples Valley.  

 



Taieri College Sports Council 
Mission: ' To promote and encourage sport at Taieri College and on the Taieri' 

 

Taieri College’s Sports Council is a committee made up of both parents and teachers.  We rely heavily on 

the generosity of sponsorship to keep our programmes in place; to fund teams and individuals; to supply 

equipment; to upgrade playing areas, and to purchase school vans to transport our students.  We aim to 

give our young athletes every opportunity possible. 

 

Our Sports Council is always welcoming and very appreciative of any new sponsors wishing to come on  

board.  If you think this is an area you can help, please contact the Sports Office (sport@taieri.school.nz) 

 

There are four LEVELS of Sponsorship: PREMIER (amount is by negotiation), PLATINUM ($2,000 + GST  

per year), GOLD ($1,000 + GST per year) and SILVER ($500 + GST per year). 

 

Each MONTH the Sports Council would like to SHOWCASE one of our valued sponsors.  Where possible we  

urge our Taieri College families to support these generous businesses just like they support us. 

 

GOLD SPONSOR OF THE MONTH – ITM Dunedin  

ITM Dunedin is another locally owned business, 

located in the city on Wharf Street. Owned and 

operated by Jon Conley, one of our Sport Council 

members. ITM say they are more than a company supplying timber and tools, they are a nationwide co-

operative made up of passionate, knowledgeable, and straight-up people. If you have a project on the 

go, then give Jon and his team a call. Thank you, Jon, for your time and sponsorship you give to Taieri 

College and the Sports Council.  

 

Taieri College Sports Council are proud to work alongside the following sponsors; McDonalds Dunedin, LJ 

Hooker – Lachie McLachlan, Mastercraft Mosgiel Kitchens, Sportsmed Mosgiel, Waihola Surfacing, Reece 

Building Consultants, DS Building Limited, Promo-X, Dixon Roofing, TAK Flooring, Loan Market, Otago 

Polytech Institute of Sport, Exercise & Health, CREDIFLEX Otago, Willow & Silk, Beauty Lane, ITM Dunedin. 

 

 

 

 

Taieri’s Got Talen 

 

Thursday  

27 October 2022 

Break 2 and Period 5 in 

the Performing Arts 

Centre 
 



  

 

  



  
 

 

 
 



  
 

 

 

  

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


